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Dear Resident/Business Owner, 

SEWER MAIN RENEWAL ON HAVEN ROAD 

Waka Kotahi (NZTA) have let us know that they will be resealing Haven Road early next year, 

including the stretch between 177 Haven Road and Russell Street. This area contains an 

ageing sewer main that has been earmarked to be replaced. To make sure we don’t dig up 

newly laid seal, we would like to move forward the replacement of this sewer main to occur 

before the resealing.  

This pipe has shown signs of joint failures and potential damage to its structural integrity, so 

its replacement is essential to avoid any infiltration or sewer overflows.  

When this work occurs, we will do our best to make sure that any inconvenience is minimised, 

but there will potentially be significant disruption as we install the new pipe.  

This work is scheduled to occur in the November. It is estimated that this work will take 

around 14 weeks, weather dependent.  

Some items that was considered during the tender of the project is as below: 

Footpaths 

• The Contractor shall ensure pedestrian access to all shops / buildings at all times. 

• The Contractor shall ensure unimpeded foot traffic access is available on one side of the 

road at all times. 

• Access to footpaths shall only be closed when necessary, for example to allow the 

installation of a lateral connection (a connection from the main pipe to a building).  

• All temporary footpaths must be accessible to pedestrians with limited mobility. 

• The Contractor will provide clear direction and access for foot traffic around the works 

area. 

On Street Traffic 

• Single lane traffic shall be maintained at all times (between 6:00 am and 6:30 pm 

Monday to Friday).  

Pre-Construction  

 

• A minimum of one month prior to the start of construction, affected business owners 

and residents will receive a letter with more details about the upcoming construction 

process. This will include a 24 hour / 7 days per week contact number for the site 

liaison for any emergency issues.  
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• The Contractor will provide further updates to businesses and residents just prior to 

construction starting.  

During Construction  

 

• Work will take place within the hours of 6:00 am to 6:30 pm.   

 

• The Contractor shall notify business owners/residents, provided they are present on the 

premises, a minimum of 24 hours prior to work starting near their building and talk 

about what will be happening and how it will be done.   

We realise this will be disruptive but replacing the pipe will reduce failures that are becoming 

more common with the old pipe.  

You can provide any feedback directly to me, Jean-Louis Dubois (Project Manager) at Jean-

Louis.Dubois@ncc.govt.nz, call 03 265 6215. Project updates will be provided on 

Shape.Nelson.govt.nz. 

We look forward to hearing from you, 

Yours sincerely, 

Jean-Louis Dubois 

Senior Project Manager 
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